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№ 28 /02/ 22-1 of 28.02.2022  

 
International Fencing Federation (FIE), 

National Fencing Federations – members of FIE  
 
 
Dear Sir and Madam! 
 
Ukrainian Fencing Federation address to FIE and to all National Fencing Federations 

with petition about following. 
Due to the military attack of the Russian Federation on Ukraine, most fencers of Ukraine 

can not take part in international competitions. Those Ukrainian athletes, who were able to get to 
the venues of international competitions at this time, are forced to refuse to participate in bouts 
and matches with athletes and teams of the Russian Federation. 

 
The Fencing Federation of Ukraine appeals to all national federations not to fence in 

competitions of any level with athletes and teams of the Russian Federation in support of peace 
in Ukraine. 

 
The Fencing Federation of Ukraine appeals to all National Fencing Federations for 

support of a petition to the FIE and EFC leaders, namely Alisher Usmanov and Stanislav 
Pozdnyakov, to appeal by them, as citizens of the Russian Federation and leaders of international 
sports organizations, to leaderships of their country that military aggression against Ukraine 
leads to the disruption of the international fencing movement at all levels! 

 
Dear Presidents of National Fencing Federations! If you agree with our petition, we ask 

you to send corresponding appeals to the address of FIE and publish them on your web-sites. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The First Vice-President               Sergiy MISHCHENKO 
Of Ukrainian Fencing Federation 
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